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Florida Council of Chapters 

Military Officers Association of America 

You can be proud of our Florida Chapter 
people and all that they do!   We just 
returned from the MOAA Annual Meeting in 
Colorado Springs where the 4 and 5 Star 
Level of Excellence banners were 
presented to the Chapter and Council 
representatives by Gen Tilelli, Chairman of 
the MOAA Board.  It was a very nice event 
and Florida had the most Chapter winners 
of the 35 MOAA Councils.  Of our 22 
winners there were 16 that made the trip to 
accept their banner.  On Veterans Day 
another special group of individuals from 
the Florida Council were recognized:   A 
Veterans Hall of Fame was established in 
the Florida Capitol and 3 of the 6 inductees 
were from our Florida Chapters.   I know 
many chapters participated in Veterans Day 
Ceremonies across the state bringing honor 
and recognition to the contributions all 
veterans have made and I thank you for 
doing that.  
 
More chapters are planning to do recruiting 
events in the future and recruiting is a main 
theme in many of the chapter Presidentôs 
messages in their newsletters.  This 
indicates that we are all focusing on the key 
element for chapter sustainment and that is 
bringing in new members.  It is a challenge 
and I appreciate the efforts being made to 
find new members for your chapters.  We 

wonôt know until the end of the year if we 
made our goal of having 8,000 chapter 
members in the Florida Council this year 
but I know we have worked hard on 
recruiting all year. 
 
This is a very busy time of year and the 
Florida Chapters are running full steam 
ahead.  One of the activities that many 
chapters are involved with is the change 
of leadership. This is very good because 
new people bring new ideas and 
renewed energy. We are participating in 
several chapter installations and it is a 
great honor for me to be able to do that.  
We need to help the new leaders the 
best we can and one way that we do so 
from the Council level is with training at 
the Winter Leadership Forum.   
 

Happy Holidays 
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Legislative Comments 
Col Fran Martin, USAF (Ret) 

 
SEQUESTRATION SLOG 
 

A quick budget quizéSequestration is 
going as 
 

a) Planned 

b) Feared 

c) Dreaded 

d) All of the above 

Hint: there is no óright answerô.  It 
depends on whether you are a 
government agency, a legislator, or a 
taxpayer.  What is clear is that Defense 
is taking the hardest blow.  Of the $880 
billion cuts over the next decade, 
Defense cuts = 50%, nondefense cuts = 
31.8% and mandatory (Social Security, 
Medicare, Medicaid) = 18.2%.   
 
U.S. COMMISSARIES THREATENED 
 

Just in time for the holidayséDoD has 
asked the Defense Commissary Agency 
(DeCA) to develop a plan to close all of 
the 178 U.S. commissaries in 
preparation for the FY2015 DoD budget 
request due out in February.  This 
proposal would cut DeCAôs $1.4 billion 
budget by 33%-66%.  Other options 
being considered are raising the 
commissary surcharge from 5% to 10% 
and raising prices by 2% to 3%.  
 
Whatever compromises or combination 
of options are implemented, it will mean 
less grocery savings for military families. 
 

 

Itôs not too late  
 

to make your  
 

voice heard 
 

 

COLA WATCH 
 
 

Itôs not too late to make your voice heard 
regarding military Cost of Living 
Allowance (COLA) for 2014.  The 
Defense Department has recommended 
1% COLA for our war-fighting troops.  
The House supports a 1.8% COLA.  You 
can call/write/email your elected officials 
from the President on down to urge 
passage of the 1.8% COLA.  (MOAA has 
a proposed message on their webpage.  
Easy, fastðand effective)  Retiree 2014 
COLA is already set at 1.5%.  Retirees 
will see the raise in their January 
checks. 
 

FLORIDA RESIDENT TUITION RATES 
 

Many veterans attending school in 
Florida cannot qualify for the in-state 
tuition rate because their military service 
restricts them from satisfying state 
residency requirements.  Florida House 
Bill 35 proposes to change that.  MOAA 
chapters can impact that legislation by 
contacting their local FL House 
Representative and ask them to co-
sponsor HB 35.  Help Florida join the 28 
States that already have a policy waiver 
or law that grants veterans in-state 
tuition rates.  Itôs a bill that is good for 
our State and good for our veterans.  
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When I was a boy, my Mother found a 
bargain on a window candle unit.  She 
placed it in our front window at an 
appropriate time in the December 
Holiday Season.  After more than a week 
of display, someone told her that they 
were Hanukah menorah lights, and 
inquired if we were Jewish.  That would 
have been all right, but we were an 
active church-going Christian family.  In 
Norfolk, Virginia where we lived, many 
Jewish families had Christmas trees and 
did ñSanta Claus.ò  Those of us who 
were Christians thought it unfair that 
Jewish students could be away from 
school on both Jewish and Christian 
Holidays.  Those were the days.  When I 
was in assignment in Viet Nam, many of 
our local civilian workers observed both 
Buddhist and Christian Holidays.  
Personally I think that it is appropriate 
that we share in our special religious 
holidays, always remembering who we 
are.  So, as your Florida Council of 
Chapters MOAA, I want to wish all of you 
the special blessings of the One 
Almighty, known by many names, during 
these special days and throughout the 
year. 

Now down to business.  When I first 
became a member of the Council, there 
was no roster of Chapter Chaplains.  
Most Chapters were responsive to my 
plea and provided me with the requested 
information regarding chaplains 
belonging to their Chapters.  It is 
presumed that if a suitable replacement 
can be found for this position, that I shall 
be completing my long tenure.  Before 
going further, let me say that it has been 
a personal blessing for me to work with 
everyone associated with the Council 
and the Chapters.  Whatever the future, 
it would be nice to have an up-dated 
roster of Florida MOAA Chaplains.  

Some Chapters are fortunate(?) to have 
a number of chaplains in  their 
membership.   Be advised that The 
Chapter Chaplain can be either clergy or 
a spiritual Lay Person of their Faith.  It 
would be nice to have the following 
information: Full name; Rank, Branch of 
Service, Status. i.e. Retired or Active; 
address, telephone number, and e-mail 
address.  It might be helpful to receive 
this prior to our Winter Meeting in Ocala, 
then I can distribute these to the Chapter 
Presidents and make any adjustments.  
Thank you for helping me on this 
important project. 

Last item for this issue of The 
Communique.  At our November meeting 
of The Kingdom of the Sun Chapter, we 
concluded the meeting with a very brief 
and very well done Chapter Memorial 
Service conducted by our Chaplain 
CWO3 Ralph H. Spiller, Jr. USN.  Ralph 
retired from the Navy and then went into 
Christian ministry.  We only had three 
deceased members to Honor.  None of 
the Widows were able to attend for a 
variety of reasons, but they all wanted a 
copy of the program.  Every year we 
have a wonderful Convention Memorial 
Service and we have no intentions of 
eliminating this Service.  Chapters need 
to get the names in to our Council 
Secretary so that no one is excluded.  
That being said, most families and 
friends are not able to attend this 
Service, so the Chapter Memorial 
Service is also important.  Contact me if 
you need help. 

Chaplain(COL) Robert L. Morris, Jr. USA 
(Ret), rlsirrom@aol.com 

 

  

Chaplainõs Message 
Chaplain (COL) Robert L. Morris, Jr., USA Retired, Religious Activities 

 

The special 

blessings of the 

One Almighty, 

known by many 

names, during 

these special 

days. 
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Lee Coast Chapter Supports the County JROTC Program 
Dottie Conner 

 

Calusa Chapter of MOAA had their local representative, Dane Eagle,  

speak to their chapter about legislation favoring the military that he supports..  

 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At the same meeting, FCOC President Jim Conner presented Deile with a council patch, a personal thank you for 
stepping up as President for the chapter when an unexpected void occurred.   
 

In October Lee Coast Chapter supported the county 
JROTC program, 13 High School units, in their annual 
Raider Challenge competition. They had lost their 
funding for much of it due to Federal spending cuts and 
were in need of help to keep the competition running. 
Lee Coast donated funding for their trophies.  
The events were fascinating to watch. The team spirit 
and enthusiasm of these young people was 
infectious.  It was great to see them so engaged 
instead of sitting around being couch potatoes or 
worse.  You could see them honing their ability to work 
as a team, which is a skill they can use throughout 
their lives.  
 
They were extremely grateful to Lee Coast. This is a 
great way to support a wider group of students (county 
instead of just one school) and make a greater 
contribution to the community.  

 

Left:  Calusa Chapter 
President ,  
Bill Deile & Representative, 
Dane Eagle 

Right: Bill Deile & FCOC 
President, Jim Conner 
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Military veterans and their families have a new on 
line source of help for getting the benefits theyôve 
earned. 
 
On the website Explore VA, produced by the U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs, you can learn about 
many kinds of benefits: health care, education, job 
services, home loans, housing, life insurance, 
pensions, disability compensation and much more. 
 

Federal Benefits for Veterans, Dependents and Survivors - 2013 Edition 
 

 

NEW GO-to PLACE FOR VETERANS BENEFITS 
Lt Col Gayle D. Norgaard, USAF, (Ret)  
Personnel Affairs FCOC 

You can also apply for those benefits through the 
site and track the status of your claim.  And if you 
want to reach out for more information or to friends 
or fellow veterans, youôll find social net working tools 
to help with that.  Log on to va.gov/explore. 
 
For more valuable information look up the 2013 
Edition of Federal Benefits for Veterans, Dependents 
and survivors. (1-202-512-1800) The cost of this 
valuable edition of $5.00 will easily be recouped in 
no time.  
 

 
Phone Numbers 

 
Bereavement Counseling.................................................. 1-202-461-6530 
Civilian Health and Medical Program (CHAMPVA)........... 1-800-733-8387 
Caregiver Support ...........................................................  1-855-260-3274 
Debt Management Centeréééééééééé.......é.. 1-800-827-0648 
Education.......................................................................... 1-888-442-4551 
Federal Recovery Coordination Program ........................ 1-877-732-4456 
Foreign Medical Programééééé.......................éé. 1-888-820-1756 
Headstones and Markers................................................. 1-800-697-6947 
Health Care...................................................................... 1-877-222-8387 
Homeless Veterans.......................................................... 1-877-424-3838 
Home Loans..................................................................... 1-888-827-3702 
Life Insurance................................................................... 1-800-669-8477 
National Cemetery Scheduling Office............................... 1-800-535-1117 
Pension Management Center........................................... 1-877-294-6380 
Presidential Memorial Certificate Program....................... 1-202-565-4964 
Special Health Issues....................................................... 1-800-749-8387 
Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD)................ 1-800-829-4833 
VA Benefits....................................................................... 1-800-827-1000 
VA Combat Call Center ééééééééééé....éé. 1-877-927-8387 
Veterans Crisis Line......................................................... 1-800-273-8255 
Women Veterans.............................................................. 1-877-222-8387 
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  New GO-to Place (cont) 

Web Sites 

 
Burial and Memorial Benefits ........................................... www.cem.va.gov 
Caregiver Support ................................................... www.caregiver.va.gov 
CHAMPVA........... www.va.gov/hac/forbeneficiaries/forbeneficiaries.asp 
eBenefitswéééééééééééééééééé.. ww.ebenefits.va.gov 
Education Benefits.......................................................... www.gibill.va.gov 
Environmental Exposures.é.......éé .www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures 
Health Care Eligibility........................................ www.va.gov/healthbenefits 
Homeless Veteransééé.....ééééééééé  www.va.gov/homeless 
Home Loan Guaranty........................................... www.homeloans.va.gov 
Life Insurance........................................................ .www.insurance.va.gov 
Memorial Certificate .Program.......................... www.cem.va.gov/pmc.asp 
Mental Health...................................................... www.mentalhealth.va.gov 
My HealtheVetééééé....................................... www.myhealth.va.gov 
National Resource Directory .............................................. www.nrd.gov 
Prostheticséééééé......................................  www.prosthetics.va.gov 
Records................................ www.archives.gov/st-louis/military-personnel 
Returning Servicemembers............................................ www.oefoif.va.gov 
State Departments of Veterans Affairsééé. éwww.va.gov/statedva.htm 
Women Veterans..............................................www.womenshealth.va.gov 
VA Vet Centersééé.........................ééé..éé www.vetcenter.va.gov 
VA Home Page....................................................................... www.va.gov 
VA Benefit Payment Rates............................. www.vba.va.gov/bln/21/rates 
VA Forms.................................................................... www.va.gov/vaform 
Vocational Rehabilitation and Employment................ www.vetsuccess.gov 
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The Cape Canaveral Chapter, MOAA, 

assisted with the Spectacular Veterans Day program at the King 
Center Auditorium in Melbourne on Friday, 8 November. The 
chapter provided the three featured speakers (retired USAF Lt Gen 
Bill Welser, retired Army MG John Cleland, and USAFR combat 
trauma nurse Trish Hayden). MG Cleland was also the Master of 
Ceremony, 
  
The chapter's Chaplain Norm Desrosier provided the invocation 
and our Chaplain Tom Unrath sang "America The Beautiful", the 
"Star Spangled Banner" and "God Bless America".  Music was 
provided by the Melbourne Municipal Band and the colors were 
posted by the Eau Gallie High School JROTC. 
  
This spectacular program was sponsored by the Senior Life 
newspaper. Below are four of our chapter members who were on 
the welcoming committee: left to right - Bob John, Joe Tichich, Joe 
Oblack, Jeff Rogers and Gloria Makowski. 
  
Submitted by Frank Dunagan, Publicity, 321-784-8934 
Cape Canaveral Chapter 
Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)      
 

 

tel:321-784-8934
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Governor Scott honors first class of inductees into Florida Veterans' Hall 

of Fame 
R. Steven Murray, Lt Col, USAF (Ret) 
Communications Director, Florida Department of Veterans' Affairs 
 
TALLAHASSEE -- Governor Rick Scott and First Lady 
Ann Scott honored six Floridians during an induction 
ceremony Nov. 12 at the Capitol for the new Florida 
Veterans' Hall of Fame. 
 

Governor Scott said, "Florida is the most veteran-
friendly state in the nation. We must continue to support 
our veterans who have served the Sunshine State. This 
Veterans Hall of Fame will show our support to those 
who worked so hard and made sacrifices for our state 
and nation, and have help ensure freedom for all. " 
 

Governor Scott and First Lady Scott awarded Hall of 
Fame Medals and Certificates to the following 
inductees: 
 

1.     John R. D. Cleland, Major General (Retired), U.S. 
Army (Melbourne) 
2.     The late Rep. Sam M. Gibbons, former U.S. Army 
Major (Tampa) - represented by his son, Clifford Sam 
Gibbons 
3.     John L. Haynes, Major (Retired), U.S. Marine 
Corps (Monticello) 
4.     Robert F. Milligan, Lieutenant General (Retired), 
U.S. Marine Corps (Tallahassee) 
5.     Jeanne Grushinski Rubin, Captain (Retired), U.S. 
Navy (Sunrise) 
6.     Robert J. Silah, Captain (Retired), U.S. Navy 
(Tampa) 
 

The Florida Veterans' Hall of Fame recognizes and 
honors those military veterans who, through their works 
and lives during or after military service, have made a 
significant contribution to the state of Florida through 
civic, business, public service or other pursuits.  It is not 
a traditional military hall of fame, as it focuses on post-
military contributions to the State of Florida. 
"We have an impressive pool of outstanding patriots 
who call Florida home," said retired Army Col. Mike 
Prendergast, executive director of the Florida 
Department of Veterans' Affairs.  "These six inductees 
and the others who will follow in future years are 
inspirations to all of us who served honorably to defend 
the freedoms we enjoy today." 
 

Inductees are recommended annually by the Florida 
Veterans' Hall of Fame Council based upon public 
submissions and approved by the Governor and 

Cabinet.  In selecting its nominees for submission, the 
council gives preference to veterans who were either 
born in Florida or adopted Florida as their home 
state.  The council's recommendations for the 
inaugural class were unanimously accepted by 
Governor Scott and the Cabinet on Sept. 24, 2013. 
 
"This ceremony sets forth a proud tradition of 
recognizing veterans for their leadership and civic 
contributions to the state," said retired Air Force Col. 
Bruce Host, a former Leon County Commissioner who 
serves as council chairman.  "We look forward to 
recognizing many more veterans in future years." 
 
The Florida Veterans' Hall of Fame Wall is available for 
public viewing during business hours on the Plaza 
Level of the Capitol Building in Tallahassee. The 
Capitol Building is also home to the Florida Medal of 
Honor Wall, paying tribute to Florida's 25 Medal of 
Honor recipients. 
 
Nominations for the Class of 2014 will be available 
online beginning Jan. 20, 2014.  For more information, 
visit  
http://www.floridaveteranshalloffame.org/index.asp 
 

Gov & Mrs Scott, Gen & Mrs Cleland, Mike Prendergast 

Bob & Kathryn Silah with FCOC President, Jim Conner 

http://www.floridaveteranshalloffame.org/index.asp
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Lunch meeting with some Suwannee River 
Chapter members. (L to R) AVP Bob Bachmann, 
FCOC President, Jim Conner, Chapter President, 
Tandy Carter and Board Member, Ed Matthews 

MOAA Nationalõs Annual Meeting 
by Jim Conner 
 

On Nov 15
th
 and 16, 35 members of the Florida Council 

of Chapters made their way west to Colorado for MOAAôs 
Annual Meeting at the historic Antlerôs Hotel in Colorado 
Springs. 
 

21 FCOC chapters and the Council itself had achieved 
Levels of Excellence awards, the prized 4 and 5 star 
streamers that attach to your flags. The Florida Council 
had more winners and more attendees than any other 
council in the entire US! Way to go, everyone ï we 
should be very proud of our achievements! 
It was a wonderful event ï MOAA pulls out all the stops 
to honor and say thank you to the council and chapter 
members who provide support through grassroots 
lobbying, community service, and personal help to other 

MOAA members. I have visited almost every chapter 
and read all your newsletters, and I know that many 
more chapters are eligible for LOE awards. Be proud 
of what you do - fill out that paperwork and join the 
celebration next year! 
 

There was also a heartwarming Community Heroes 
banquet on Friday night, honoring not the military who 
are returning from conflict, but those who assist those 
returning; providing support as they learn to adjust to 
their new circumstances. Their stories were 
astounding. 
 

Next year I hope to hear of all 39 chapters attending!   

 

Back row: CW2 Bill Armstrong, USA (ret), Treasure Coast, CDR Court Yelle, USN (ret), Cape Canaveral, Col Bud 
Smith, USAF (ret), Kingdom of the Sun, CDR Vann Milheim USN (ret), Pensacola, LTC Terry Carr, USA (ret), St. 
Petersburg, LTC Jim Griffen, USA (ret), Tampa, RADM Roger Triftshauser, USNR (ret), Lee Coast, Front row: Col Ron 
Giampietro, USAF (ret), Halifax, Lt Col Jim Conner, USAF (ret), Florida Council of Chapters, Col  Jeff Watson, USAF 
(ret), Northwest Florida, Col. Bill Deile, USA (ret), Calusa, Lt Col Wayne Brown, USAF (ret), Lake & Sumter Counties, 
LTC Marc Oliveri, USAR (ret), Palm Beach Martin 
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MOAA National ð Missed the Group Pictureéé 

Col John O'Brian, USA 
(ret) Sarasota Chapter  
receives the 5 Star 
award from Gen. John 
Tilelli Jr., USA (ret) 
Chairman of the Board of 
MOAA. 

 

The deadline for submitting entries for the Col. Marvin 
J. Harris Communications Award Contest is Feb. 1, 
2014. Submissions will be based on communication 
efforts for the 2013 calendar year. Council and 
chapter leaders should submit only one entry packet, 
which can contain a maximum of three entries in 
seven different categories of competition. The seven 
categories of competition are listed on the 
Communications Award Checklist, which should be 

Communications Award Contest Coming 
Lt Col Jim Conner, USAF (Ret), President, Florida Council of Chapters 

filled out and included with your submission.  
Last year Florida Council/Chapters were awarded 18 
of the 69 awards from the 206 entries submitted.   
 
This tells me you are doing a great job and be sure to 
submit your entries again this year to get credit for 
your great work.  The submission forms are in the 
Council and Chapters Guide or type Marvin J. Harris 
Award in the search box on the MOAA home page. 

 

TALLAHASSEE -- Veterans should be aware of a 
scam targeting callers trying to reach the U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs National Call Center or 
GI Bill Call Center. 
 

A marketing company has established two fraudulent 
numbers that differ from the two official VA call center 
numbers by one digit. If the fraudulent number is 
dialed by mistake, the answering party will offer a gift 
card and try to obtain personal and financial 
information, including credit card information, from the 

Fraud Alert! 
R. Steven Murray, Lt Col, USAF (Ret) 
Communications Director, Florida Department of Veterans' Affairs 
 

 caller. The answering party may even transfer the caller 
to the VA after the caller's information is obtained. 
 
VA will never ask you for a credit card number or 
banking information over the phone. Make sure you 
know who you are taking to before providing personal 
sensitive information over the phone. List of official VA 
telephone numbers: http://bit.ly/OfficialVAContacts 

 

http://bit.ly/OfficialVAContacts
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Pride and Patriotism 
Dottie Conner 
 
Each year in Nov. the schools of Lee County participate in an event titled Pride and Patriotism which has the 
mission of encouraging youth to honor veterans through the arts. It showcases the musical, artistic, poetic, and 
filming talents of Lee County students as they salute the military. Members of 14 Veterans groups presented the 
awards to the students. The Calusa Chapter of MOAA had 5 representatives presenting medals: LTC Alan Brown 
, USA (ret); COL William Deile, USA (ret); Lt. Col. James Conner, USAF (ret); Lt. Col Harold Crispi, USAF (ret); 
and Mrs. Eleanor Shea. 
 

South Carolina/Georgia MOAA Conventions 
Dottie Conner 

In October Florida Council of Chapters (FCOC) 
President Jim Conner represented the FCOC at 
the bi-annual convention of South Carolina 
Chapters and the annual convention of the 
Georgia Association of Chapters. The South 
Carolina and Georgia Presidents also attend our 
conventions. This exchange has been going on 
for years and helps to trade ideas and grow our 
councils, much like when our chapters meet and 
discuss their issues at our Winter Leadership 
Forum. 
 
Some of these ideas will appear in Bits & 
Pieces, and Jim will discuss others at the Winter 
Leadership Forum. 
 
Your Council President also used this 
opportunity to encourage chapter members from 
both states to attend our convention and has 
sent registration forms to 14 people wanting to 
attend besides the Presidents. 

 

These are the people you'll see at our convention; 
please make them welcome!   
Left -  Mary Ellen and, South Carolina Council 
President, Dale Ellenberg 
Center - Brian Anderson, MOAA Deputy Director 
of Councils and Chapters  
Right - Georgia Association of Chapters President 
Buddy Johnson and his wife Jean.   

 



December 2013 

  

 The Council Communiqué                  Page 14 

 
 
  Cape Canaveral Chapter Recognized at 4th Annual Central Florida 

Humanitarian Awards 
 

Melbourne Hilton Rialto, Melbourne, Florida 
 
Thursday November 7, 2013 
 
Military Officers Association of America Cape Canaveral Chapter A. Courtney Yelle President 
 
Dear Courtney, 
 
I am honored to be writing to you on behalf of the Central Florida Humanitarian Awards Committee and our 
entire community, to inform you that the Military Officers Associationof America Cape Canaveral Chapter 
organization will be recognized and honored for the compelling contributions that it has made to the well being 
of our community. 
 
The Military Officers Association of America Cape Canaveral Chapterôs selfless work has not gone 
unnoticed and the CFHA Committee wishes to recognize it as one of our communityôs most caring and 
philanthropic organizations at the Central Florida Humanitarian Awards Gala. The Gala will be held in the main 
ballroom at the Melbourne Hilton Rialto Place on Thursday, November 7, 2013, beginning at 6 p.m. 
 
Purpose of the Central Florida Humanitarian Awards 
The purpose of the event is to recognize those who have given their "Time, Talent and/or Treasure" to help 
others and to create more awareness of the great work that has been done by people and organizations like 
yours. It is the committeeôs hope that this increased awareness will encourage and inspire more people to 
become involved in ways to help others less fortunate than themselves. 
 
Our Communityôs Most Giving Citizens 
Our list of 2013 honorees includes a very diverse group of people and organizations. To give you the unique 
flavor of the Central Florida Humanitarian Awards, previous honorees include familiar names such as Doug 
Flutie (who has an autism foundation); prominent physician Dr. Bill Broussard, Dr. Silas Charles, a young, 10 
year old 
girl named Merrilee Burstein, who raised money one nickel at a time, to help fund the Smile Train; and local 
hospital volunteers who do absolutely incredible work that often goes unrecognized and uncredited.  
 
Many congratulations and warm Regards, 
 
Giles Malone 
Central Florida Humanitarian Awards Committee 

 Bits & Pieces #70  
 

¢ƘŜ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ /ƭǳō ƻŦ ±ƻƭǳǎƛŀ /ƻΩǎ άhŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ /ŀƭƭέ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ όaŀƧ aƛŎƪ /ƻǘǘƻƴΣ ¦{a/ όǊŜǘύ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
and Editor), listed two websites to check when your chapter is asked to contribute:  www.charitynavigator.org 
and www.guidestar.org.  They both rate charities as to how much of your donation goes to administrative costs 
ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ 
¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ς they ŎŀƴΩǘ ƪŜŜǇ ǘǊŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƻǳǘŦƛǘ ς but they are good for the big names. 

http://www.charitynavigator.org/
http://www.guidestar.org/
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MOAA Shirt Quilt 

The MOAA shirt quilt is now completed!  
Thank you to all who sent in their old 
MOAA shirts as donations to be made 
into a very unique quilt.  That quilt is now 
ready to be used, and Sherry Freese is 
the person to contact if you would like to 
get a ticket for a chance to own it.  
Tickets cost $5.00 each.  Her phone 
number is  (727) 360-3102 and 
donfreese@aol.com is the email you can 
use to contact her for tickets.   

 

The Florida Council of Chapters  

2014 Convention  
6-8 June, 2014  

Downtown St. Petersburg  

 

Join Us  
 

Veterans Day Ceremony at the Florida National Cemetery 
Dottie Conner 

On Nov. 11, FCOC President Jim 
Conner was invited to attend the 
Veteranôs Day ceremonies at the 
Florida National Cemetery in Bushnell, 
FL as a representative of the Florida 
Council of Chapters of MOAA. He and 
the heads of other veteran 
organizations were recognized during 
the ceremony. Itôs a beautiful, very 
large park-like cemetery and the music, 
salutes, and speeches were 
impressive. 

 

mailto:donfreese@aol.com
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Florida Council of Chapters 

The Council Communiqué  

Marty Brown, Editor 

It is my pleasure to work with the FCOC and all the 
MOAA chapters in the state.  I consider it a privilege 
to be able support your efforts on behalf of all our 
military, active duty, former and retired members. 
 
My first experience with anything military was in June 
of 1963.  At the age of 18 I transferred from a small 
womenôs college in upstate NY to the University of 
Denver.  My motivation in doing this was Cadet 
Wayne G Brown, a 2

nd
 classman at USAFA. Wayne 

and I grew up together, and were determined to keep 
it that way. 
 
The Academy taught me a lot of things about my 
future life as an officerôs wife.  By the time we married 
in the Cadet Chapel in June 1965, I knew how to wait, 
and I knew what came first.   
 

Wayne went to pilot training in Valdosta, GA, and that 
was our first chance to fall in love with Florida.  In his 
14 years of active duty, we had 9 PCS moves and a 
couple of TDYôs.   
 
Wayne transferred to the Reserves in 1979, with an 
opportunity to get involved in the computer industry.  
The PC was in itôs infancy, and we were hooked.  We 
spent 32 years in the computer and accounting 
business in Greensboro, NC.  Wayne retired in 1990 
after 25 years of service.   
 
We moved to The Villages, FL in 2011, and it felt like 
we were back on base!  Wayne is currently the 
President of the Lake and Sumter Counties Chapter, 
which has provided many opportunities for both of us 
to be involved in things that make a difference. 
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Presentingéé  
 

Florida Council of Chapters, Secretary 

Col Jonathan (Jon) Gordon, USA, (Ret) 
By Dottie Conner 

 

 
 
 
  
 
   

 

Jon was introduced to the military through his father, 
who was a career Army officer.  Jonôs dad, an infantry 
company commander in WWII, attended law school 
after the war and opened a law practice in Cocoa, 
Florida.  He was recalled to active duty during the 
Korean Conflict, branch transferred to the Judge 
Advocate Generalôs Corps (JAGC), and retired from 
active duty in 1969.  He returned to Florida and opened 
a law office in Sarasota (which is now Jonôs).   
 
Although Jon attended high school in Virginia Beach, 
Virginia, he was a Florida resident.  As such, he could 
get a good deal on tuition costs, so he packed a 
suitcase and boarded a bus to start college life at the 
University of Florida.  He enrolled in the ROTC 
program (which was mandatory for male freshmen and 
sophomores), stayed with it, and graduated as a 
Distinguished Military Graduate.  Upon receiving his BA 
degree in 1966 he was commissioned a second 
lieutenant in the Military Police Corps.  Thinking that a 
law degree would be an asset in the MP Corps, he 
obtained an active duty deferment to attend law school.  
He received his JD degree from the University of 
Florida College of Law in 1968, and entered active duty 
as a captain in the Judge Advocate Generalôs Corps in 
1969. 
 
His first assignment was to Fort Knox, Kentucky, where 
he served as a trial counsel (prosecutor) and defense 
counsel.  After a year he had tried everything from 
AWOL (anyone remember Project 100,000) to murder.  
In 1970 he received orders to Viet Nam, and served 
with the XXIV Corps in Da Nang.  He worked primarily 
as a trial counsel, but also did claims and 
administrative law work.  Upon returning to the US in 
1971 he was assigned to the Adjutant Generalôs 
School, Fort Benjamin Harrison, Indiana.  He was given 
the mission of developing an MOS (Military 
Occupational Specialty) producing school for Army 
legal clerks, known today as paralegals.  This was no 
small task, as at the time the only way to become a 
legal clerk was through on-the-job training.  Although 
the job title would normally be that of a department 
head, since Jon was only a captain, a department head 

title was deemed inappropriate.  So he was made a 
division chief under the lieutenant colonel who ran the 
postal clerkôs training program.  Jon did not care.  
Working with a team of senior legal clerks and a Chief 
Warrant Officer, the team got the first class under way 
in less than a year.  Jon considers this one of the most 
rewarding assignments of his career.   
 
In 1973 Jon attended the nine month Advanced 
Course at the Army Judge Advocate Generalôs School 
in Charlottesville, Virginia.  A friend arranged a blind 
date with a young teacher, Mary, which turned out to 
have a significant impact on Jonôs life.  They were 
married in 1975.  After graduation, he was assigned to 
the Criminal Law Division, Office of The Judge 
Advocate General (OTJAG), US Army, in Washington, 
DC.  Well, really the Pentagon, which is in Virginia.  
His main responsibility was working with the laws and 
regulations that control the military justice system.  His 
key accomplishment was helping establish the Armyôs 
Military Magistrate System.  As there is no bail system 
in the military justice system, pretrial offenders are 
either placed in pretrial confinement or released on 
their own recognizance (in civilian parlance).  
Commanders were often concerned about soldiers 
going AWOL before trial; so many individuals were 
placed in pretrial confinement.  There was no review of 
the decision, however.  Although there were 
established standards for placing someone in pretrial 
confinement, there was no way of knowing whether 
the standards were being properly followed.  The 
Military Magistrate Program provided a review, and 
helped military leaders respond to allegations that 
soldiers were improperly placed in confinement before 
trial. 
 
Another aspect of Jonôs job was drafting responses to 
individuals who had written to Army leaders about 
concerns with the military justice system (which was 
not held in particularly high esteem by many people in 
the 1970s).  Jon particularly remembers responding to 
two letters commenting on an article that appeared in 
a legal journal.  One letter praised the article and the 
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military justice system.  The other was highly critical.  
What made it interesting is that Jon knew both 
authors.  Jon crafted ñpersonalò letters thanking both 
authors for their comments and sent the letters up the 
chain for signatures. 
 
In 1977 Jon was promoted to major and assigned as 
the Assistant Executive in the Office of The Judge 
Advocate General (and the unofficial aide to TJAG).  
In 1979 he attended the Army Command and General 
Staff College at Fort Leavenworth, Kansas.   
 
His next assignment was to the Third Armored 
Division, Frankfurt a/Main, Germany.  Jon, Mary and 
their two boys left the US in June, 1980 leaving 
behind one-hundred degree weather and arriving in 
Frankfurt to high temperatures in the low 60ôs.  Jon 
was the Deputy Staff Judge Advocate, and worked in 
same office that his father had used during the early 
1950ôs.  He found his old apartment, now occupied by 
a German family, and reconnected with Frankfurt.  
Jon enjoyed his job, and both Jon and Mary enjoyed 
Germany.  The winter of 1980-1981 was one of the 
coldest in recent times, and they began looking for a 
warm vacation spot.  It turned out to be Rimini, Italy, 
where Jon and Mary vacationed for the next three 
years.   
 
Jon remembers many things about his tour as the 
Deputy SJA, but one event stands out, and reflects, to 
a degree, on the difficulty the Army was having 
recruiting and retaining quality individuals in the early 
1980s.  The event: in 1981 there were three homicide 
trials in session on the same day in three different 
division courtrooms.   
 
His next job was an interesting one (actually, Jon says 
they all were) ï Chief, Trial Defense Service, Europe.  
In 1982 Jon and Mary packed up the family and 
moved 60 miles down the road to Heidelberg.  The US 
Army Trial Defense Service had been created two 
years earlier in an attempt to answer criticsô 
accusations that a military defendant could not receive 
a fair trial because both trial and defense counsel 
were rated by the same individuals.  While the vast 
majority of military lawyers thought that the 
accusations were not true, the possibility existed that 
an unscrupulous boss could manipulate the system.  
The job turned out to be one of the best in Jonôs 
career.  With 65 defense counsel located in three 
regions throughout Germany, the Netherlands, and 
Italy, the job required on-site visits to all locations.  
What an opportunity to travel.  Itôs great to have a job 
that is really fun.  The best part of the Heidelberg tour, 
however, was the birth of their daughter, Laura, in 
April 1984. 

Jon left Germany in 1984 to become the Chair of the 
Criminal Law Department at the Judge Advocate 
Generalôs School in Charlottesville, Virginia (now The 
Judge Advocate Generalôs Legal Center and School).  
Short job description:  Professor of criminal law, 
teaching classes and leading a department of eight 
assistant professors.   
 
Work takes on many forms.  One memorable effort of 
the department was the production of a video called 
ñThe Criminal Law Shuffle,ò which was a takeoff on the 
Chicago Bears video called the ñChicago Bears 
Shuffle,ò made in 1985 as the Bears were on their way 
to Super Bowl XX (which they won).  It was done in 
fun, and all the instructors had at least one line in it.  
The purpose of the video was to introduce the faculty 
to the students in a lighthearted manner.  I would like to 
see that video.  Despite the video, in which Jon 
demonstrated that he had no sense of rhythm, he was 
promoted to colonel in January 1987.   
 
In July 1987 Jon headed to Fort Riley, Kansas to 
become the Staff Judge Advocate of the 1

st
 Infantry 

Division (Mechanized) and Fort Riley.  He had 
requested the assignment as it was one of the best 
jobs open that year.  Imagine his surprise when one of 
his students, upon learning of his assignment, asked 
him ñWho did you tick off?ò  Guess he did not have a 
great opinion of Middle America.  Well, Jon had a great 
time in Kansas, including seeing Keith, his oldest son, 
head off to college at Kansas State University.  Keith 
later graduated from Wichita State University; thereôs a 
girl story there, but Iôll leave that for another time.   
 
In 1990 Jon asked for a return assignment to Germany, 
but was offered Korea instead. He did not refuse, but 
insisted that his real desire was to return to Germany.  
Mary was still hoping for Germany and told Jon that 
when he got word of where they were going, not to call 
her at the library where she was working unless it was 
bad news (Korea).  He called, so she knew as she was 
walking to the phone where she would be spending the 
next two years.   
 
But, Korea turned out to be one of their most 
memorable assignments.  Jon handled interesting 
cases and issues as the Chief Circuit Trial Judge, 
cases he would not have had in the States.  In addition 
to trying cases in Korea, he tried cases in Japan and 
Okinawa.  Mary taught Language Arts at Seoul 
Academy, an International School near the base, while 
their children attended on base schools.  Korea was 
originally a two year assignment but when Jon asked 
the family where they should go next, Paul, a high 

Jon Gordon (cont) 
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school freshman asked, canôt we stay here another 
year.  And stay they did.   
 
Korea proved to be a great base from which to see the 
Far East.  They were able to travel to Japan, Hong 
Kong, Thailand, Malaysia, Australia, and Singapore, 
not to mention being able to visit places in Korea 
tourists rarely see. 
 
After experiencing the Orient for three years, in 1990 
they moved to Ft. Huachuca, Arizona, which is in the 
Sonoran desert, about as far away from Korea as you 
can get, environmentally.  Jon served as the Staff 
Judge Advocate of two large commands on base, the 
US Army Intelligence Center and School and the 
Information Systems Command (ISC).  The ISC job 
required a war college graduate, so Jon was glad that 
he had completed his Army War College studies while 
stationed at Fort Riley.  Fort Huachuca proved to be 
another fantastic assignment.  Mary taught government 
in the on base schools run by the State of Arizona, and 
enjoyed returning to classes with American students 
(well, most of the time).  They lived in Sierra Vista, the 
city just outside the base.  Paul graduated from Buena 
High School in Sierra Vista and decided to attend 
Grand Canyon University in Phoenix, Arizona.  Another 
one left behind.  
 
A highlight for Jon was that the SJA Office, which 
coordinated Law Day activities for the base, invited 
Supreme Court Justice Scalia to be their speaker and 
he accepted!  Sitting Supreme Court Justices just do 
not fly to a remote base in the Arizona desert to speak 
to a group of military lawyers, soldiers, and local 
dignitaries.  Jon even had dinner for him and Jonôs 
office staff at their house, where they ate on tables in 
their back yard.   
 
Jon was assigned back to Washington, DC in 1996, but 
they could not sell their house in Arizona, so Mary 
spent a fourth year in Arizona.  Meanwhile, their 
retirement home in Sarasota was under construction.  
They finally sold the Arizona house in 1997.  The new 
home was finished in Sarasota so Mary moved to 
Sarasota, still without Jon.  She soon found work 
teaching Spanish at Incarnation Catholic School, a job 
she still enjoys. 
 

Jon served as the Senior Judge on a panel of the Army 
Court of Criminal Appeals from 1996 to 1998.  Short 
job description:  Appellate Judge.  The Army Court of 
Criminal Appeals is the intermediate appellate court in 
the military justice system.  If appellants are 
unsuccessful at the Army Court of Criminal Appeals, 
they can appeal to the United States Court of Appeals 
for the Armed Forces 
 
Jon retired in 1998.  Laura was beginning high school, 
and Jon wanted to be home, even though he was 
enjoying his assignment as an appellate judge.  So, 
Jon returned to Sarasota (from which he had entered 
military service) and went into law practice with his 
father.  Although Jonôs dad is still an active member of 
the Florida Bar, at 95 he is essentially retired.  He still 
drops by the office occasionally, just to make sure that 
Jon is keeping things in order.  
 
When Jon moved to Sarasota, he was excited about 
Lauraôs college opportunities.  He could just see her 
attending the University of Florida (and paying in-state 
tuition).  It was not to be.  Laura decided that she did 
not want to attend any school in a state where another 
family member had gone to school (this disappointed 
Mary as well, as she thought that William & Mary, her 
Alma Mater, would be a perfect fit for Laura, regardless 
of tuition).  Laura ultimately decided on Elon University 
in North Carolina, a selection with which they were very 
pleased.  She majored in communications and is now 
working for the Public Broadcasting System at its 
headquarters in Arlington, Virgini 
 
Their oldest son Keith is a lawyer in Franklin, 
Tennessee and is developing a specialty in Solar 
Energy law.  He is married and has three children, 
which means that they are frequent visitors to 
Tennessee.  Son Paul lives in London, England with 
his new bride (who is from Australia but has lived in 
London for over ten years) and works in the legal 
support systems business.   
 
Jon served as the Sarasota Chapter President in 2003 
and 2008 (as well as holding other chapter positions).  
He has worked with the MOAA Florida Council of 
Chapters as Secretary since 2009.  Before that he 
served as an Area Vice President and Chair of the 
Personal Affairs Committee.  So he has been working 
for all of us for a long time.   Thanks, Jon! 
 

 

Jon Gordon (cont) 



December 2013 

  

 The Council Communiqué                  Page 20 

 
  

It's Not Rocket Science! 
Mike McHugh 

The MOAA career transition team was fortunate to attend three recruiter networking events that provided 
excellent insight into resume development, self-marketing and negotiating strategies. Excerpts of these 
discussions follow: 
 
Resume Development 
 
Å Shorter is better. One recruiter couldnôt remember the last time she read a summary statement. Objective 
statements are self-evident.  
 
Å No fancy fonts or excessive underlining, as it can interfere with key-word scanning software.  
 
Å The standard reverse chronological listing of career positions is preferred; strive to emphasize metrics and 
results; and always tailor the resume to the specific job opportunity.  
 
Self-Marketing 
 
Å Use LinkedIn to search for propitious connections into companies of interest and to connect with others who 
can accelerate your job search. The goal of professional networking is to turn connections into friends. 
 
Å Lateral transitions into new industries require a mentor in the new industry and an internal sponsor to highlight 
your resume and transferable skills to the hiring authority. 
 
Å Start with a list of ten to 12 companies of interest and work on expanding your network into these organizations. 
 
Å To initiate a relationship with a recruiter, request a 30 minute meeting with the recruiter (or one of their 
assistants) to discuss your experience, core skills and employment interests. 
 
Å If a recruiter is talking to you about a position, this is a strong signal that the company is not pleased with its 
internal candidates. Key question for the candidate: Whatôs the problem (the company) is trying to solve?  
 
Å If working with recruiters, be sure to re-connect every six weeks to apprise them (or their assistants) of your 
continued availability.  
 
Å Larger companies will require you to apply on-line to satisfy EEOC audit requirements.  
 
Negotiating Strategies 
 
Å You wonôt meet the hiring authority (at my company) unless I know your salary history. Clearly state the (salary) 
limits that youôre willing to accept up front.  
 
Å Itôs hard to move the price-point of an offer once itôs in writing. Donôt negotiate for a higher salary than the initial 
acceptable range you communicated to HR at the start of the interview process.  
 
Å You canôt negotiate over 25 factors ï itôs not like b a car. Pick two to three high priority items. Flexibility to 
negotiate will generally decrease as company size increases.  
 
Å Likeable people get hired. Donôt push so hard in negotiations that you risk damaging the relationship with your 
new boss or the team. 
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